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During the month of September 2013 the Police Department logged 610 events requiring 64 incident 

reports and 19 arrest reports.  We assisted the Fire Department on 42 medicals and 11 fire alarms.  Here 

are some of the highlights:   

 

Offense Total 

Animal Complaint 11 

Assault 7 

Assist Other Agencies 16 

Civil Complaint 2 

Burglary/Breaking & Entering 1 

Disturbance 16 

Domestic 8 

Fraud 1 

Larceny 4 

Motor Vehicle Accidents 22 

MV Stops 173 

Motor Vehicle Theft 0 

Sex Offender Violations 0 

Shoplifting 0 

Vandalism of Property 0 

Weapons Law Violation 0 

 

 

September was the time for our annual Fall Firearms Qualification.  Twice a year all officers and reserves 

converge on the Ayer Sportsman Club to conduct this training.  This year attendees continued to work on 

transitioning to new guidelines established by the Training Council that will become effective in the near 

future.  Also this season the training is being divided into two sessions: first is long guns and second, 

occurring in October will be shoot/don’t shoot scenarios utilizing a Shoot Trailer.  

 

This month we accepted a FLAK student into the Department who will be visiting us once a week during 

this school year for an hour to experience what the day is like at the PD.   
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The Page Hilltop School began its weekly Walk & Read program this month with the inclusion of Lt. 

Gill.  The Lt. engages the children while walking with them and has taken on quite a following during the 

event.  

 

The Police Department manned safety tables at 2 events this month: the Gervais Ford Car Show and the 

Page Hilltop Open House.  During both we handed out safety materials and Kid ID kits. 

 

Our Regional School Safety Meetings started up again during this month.  At this meeting we planned for 

our upcoming Lock Down drills that will take place in October. 

 

The Department welcomed back Officer Bigelow who had been out on maternity leave.  Jennifer will 

resume her duties on the Day Shift as our School Liaison Officer until our new School Resource Officer 

can be put in place.  

 

  


